
 

 

 

MEDIA STATEMENT 

 

The NSW EPA issued a clean-up notice on 7th of December relating to material supplied 

during a period shortly after Wollongong Recycling (NSW) Pty Ltd was acquired.  It is the 

same event as the previous EPA clean-up notice at Calderwood, and is not related to the 

release of any new contaminated materials. 

This EPA notice specifically applies to the removal of material placed behind a number of 

retaining walls on that site.   

To date all the above ground material at the Calderwood site has been removed in 

accordance with the previous clean-up notice to the satisfaction of the EPA.  

Wollongong Recycling is working diligently with all parties, including the EPA, to 

expeditiously comply with the new clean-up notice issued.  

The company’s priority here is working closely with all parties to minimise any possible harm 

to the local community. 

Wollongong Recycling operates in line with ISO 14001 standards including in respect of 

training for staff on its systems and processes.  

Bingo Industries, the owner of Wollongong Recycling, does not expect the clean-up to have 

any material impact on FY18 earnings. 
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For further media inquiries: 

Peter Brookes, Citadel-MAGNUS, 0407 911 389 

 


